MINUTES – FEBRUARY 22, 2010
WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL – REGULAR MEETING

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Woodville Village Council held on Monday, February 22, 2010 in Council Chambers at Town Hall at 7:00pm.  Present at Roll Call were Mayor Rich Harman, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Council Members – Judy Karchner, Joe Riffle, Ty Tracy, Jeff Tate, and Stephanie Rizor.  Village Administrator Bob Rickard, Karen Schepman, Deb Wallace of The Press, and Rodney Chesnutte. Council member Denny Fetzer was excused.
Mayor Rich Harman called the meeting to order and led the pledge to the flag.

Minutes of the Regular Meeting and Finance Committee meeting of February 8, and the Sewer Separation meeting of February 11 were approved as presented.
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION-   None
CORRESPONDENCE-   None
OLD BUSINESS- Runion reported for Zoning Inspector, Bill Rowles. Rowles has made contact with Scott Gentry, owner of the property on West Main Street about the location of the mobile office on the property. Gentry informed Rowles the location is a temporary situation. Rowles will continue to monitor the situation.  
REPORTS:
ADMINISTRATIVE & PERSONNEL- Riffle - No report.
PUBLIC WORKS & MAINTENANCE – Karchner reported the Route 6 detour will be going through Woodville.
Karchner also reported she attended the Fireman’s annual dinner. The event was well attended, and the meal was again provided by Old Zims.

ENVIRONMENTAL & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT – Rizor – No report. 

FINANCE – Tate made a motion to adopt Finance Ordinance #1489 in the amount of $106,223.44, Karchner second. VOTE – Yeas- Tate, Riffle, Karchner, and Rizor.  Nays – None. Abstain-Tracy  MOTION CARRIED 4-0.
Tracy reported the sewer separation project will be beginning soon, and the raw water line project has started. Tracy requested Rickard keep Council informed of change orders, and added expenses associated with these projects.
PUBLIC SAFETY- Tate – No report.
RECREATION & PARKS DEVELOPMENT – Fetzer – No report, absent.
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VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR – Bob Rickard reported:
· Interviews are complete for the meter reader and part-time utility positions. Justin Weber was recommended for the meter reader position, and Ben Gittus was recommended for the part-time utilities position. 
Karchner made a motion to hire Justin Weber as the meter reader at a wage of $9.00 per hour, with a $.50 cent per hour increase upon the successful completion of a 6 month probation period, Riffle second. VOTE- Yeas – Karchner, Riffle, Rizor, Tate, and Tracy. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0. 
Riffle made a motion to hire Ben Gittus for the part-time utilities position, pending a satisfactory conclusion of the physical, at a wage of $10.00 per hour, with a $.50 cent per hour increase upon the successful completion of a 6 month probation period, Karchner second. VOTE- Yeas – Riffle, Karchner, Rizor, Tate, and Tracy. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0. 
· NEW PROJECTS: 
· ODOT salt contracts for the 2010 – 2011 season are being review.
· A meeting with the owners of R & R Rentals, the Public Works & Maintenance Committee, and John Courtney resulted in allowing the property owners to install water meters for each apartment, per conditions set by the Village.
· PROJECT UPDATE:
· Raw Water Line – approximately half way installed.

· Well Field Development – Easements completed and are ready for review with property owners.

· Sewer Separation – Reviewed additional costs for engineering at a committee meeting. 

· Traffic light upgrade – Working with Runion on quotes for financing.

· Utility building expansion – PDG working on details. Mayor Harman requested PDG move forward on this soon.

· GRANTS:

·  OSS Solid Waste District funding will be due June 30th. We must have the last $2,500.00 used by then.

· ODNR Natureworks Grant awards will be announced in the late summer. 
· CDGB- the Village has been offered $27,400.00 to complete additional curb ramps. This grant is 100% funded. PDG will review the curbs that will be done to be sure the sewer separation project construction does not interfere with them.

· MEETINGS:

· On February 17, Dick Hohlfelder and I attended the Ohio Pesticide Commercial Applicator 2010 recertification conference.
· Administrative & Personnel Committee meeting scheduled for February 25th to continue discussion on employee issues/concerns.
· Tree Commission met on February 18th to review the 2010 agenda.
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VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR – Bob Rickard continued: 

· Rickard requested Council allow him to advertise for bid on the Well Field Development Project and the Sewer Separation Project. Tracy made a motion to allow Rickard to advertise for bids on the Well Field Development Project, Rizor second. VOTE-Yeas- Tracy, Rizor, Karchner, Riffle, and Tate. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.  
· Tate made a motion to allow Rickard to advertise for bids on Sewer Separation Project, Riffle second. VOTE-Yeas- Tate, Riffle, Karchner, Rizor, and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.  
POLICE DEPARTMENT – Chief Roy Whitehead – No report, absent.  
CLERK-TREASURER-Runion presented the following Ordinances for Council’s consideration:



ORDINANCE #4-2010: EMPLOYING ROBERT A. KUHLMAN AS VILLAGE SOLICITOR – 2nd Reading. Riffle made a motion to suspend the rules, Tracy second. VOTE-Yeas- Riffle, Tracy, Karchner, Rizor, and Tate. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.  Riffle made a motion to adopt Ordinance #4-2010, Karchner second. VOTE- Yeas- Riffle, Karchner, Rizor, Tate, and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.


ORDINANCE #6-2010: REPEALING ORDINANCE #9-2009 AND SETTING NEW PAY RANGES FOR ALL VILLAGE EMPLOYEES- 1st Reading.


ORDINANCE #7-2010: CONTRACT AMENDMENT WITH PDG FOR SEWER SEPARTION PROJECT Tate made a motion to suspend the rules, Riffle second. VOTE-Yeas- Tate, Riffle, Karchner, Rizor, and Tracy. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.  Tate made a motion to adopt Ordinance #7-2010, Riffle second. VOTE-Yeas- Tate, Riffle, Karchner, Rizor, and Tracy. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
NEW BUSINESS- Runion reported Joe Lajti, of Fremont, is interested in purchasing the old Atlas building on East Main Street.
 MAYOR’S REPORT- Mayor Harman reported he spoke with CenturyLink about scam charges on his telephone bill. Mayor Harman asked Council and the audience to inform family and friends to be aware of this scam, and also for the information to be posted in the next newsletter. 
Mayor Harman adjourned the meeting at 7:33p.m. 
                                                                                _________________________

 




                          Mayor Richard A. Harman

______________________
Barbara J. Runion, Clerk-Treasurer





